 SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

To:  
Mayor and Deputy Mayor of Sandy Town Council


Chairman and Vice-Chairman of Finance and General Purposes Committee


All Members of Finance and General Purposes Committee

There will be a Meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Committee to be held on Monday 21st April 2008 in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30pm.












S M Foster
14th April 2008








Town Clerk
AGENDA

1. Apologies

2. To receive statutory declarations of interests from Members





(a) Prejudicial interests.

(b)    Personal interests.
3.  Planning applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council
    



(Any plans received for comment by Sandy Town Council will be on display in the Committee Room from 7.15 p.m. onwards and members are requested to view these prior to this item).

(See list attached)


4.  Minutes







 
To sign the Minutes of the Meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Committee held on Monday 10th March 2008 and as approved/amended and adopted by Full Council Meeting held on Monday 7th April 2008. 
5. Position of outstanding authorised contracted works
To receive verbal report from Town Clerk.

6. Correspondence with Police and Bedford Housing Link
To receive and consider Clerk’s report.  (Copy attached)

7. Grounds Maintenance Equipment

To receive and consider Clerk’s report.  (Copy attached)

8. Air space over Sandy



To receive and consider Clerk’s report.  (Copy attached)

9. Sunderland Road Pavilion Working Group

To receive and consider the minutes of the Sunderland Road Pavilion Working Group meeting held on 31st March 2008 (Previously distributed) together with update in the Clerk’s report (Copy attached)
10. Premises Sub-committee.
To receive and consider the minutes of the Premises Sub-committee meeting held on Monday 7th April 2008. (Previously distributed)
11. Enhanced Parish Partnership Scheme

To receive and consider Clerk’s report.  (Copy attached)

12. Audit Committee Change of Date

To receive and consider Clerk’s report.  (Copy attached)

13. Street Naming and Numbering

To receive and consider Clerk’s report.  (Copy attached)

14. Press release.

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL
DETAILS OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FROM MID BEDS DISTRICT COUNCIL

	DATE/REF
	APPLICANT
	DETAILS OF DEVELOPMENT
	TOWN COUNCIL COMMENTS
	MID BEDS NOTIFIED
	MID BEDS DECISION

	2.4.08

41/08


	08/00463/ADV

Ladbrokes Betting & Gaming

225-227 High Street

Sandy

SG19 1AG
	Advertisement Consent application for 1 no non illuminated stove enamelled red fascia signs affixed to existing brackets at 1 High Street, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours The Lord Roberts, Market Square, and 3 High Street, Sandy notified

	
	F & G P

21.4.08
	

	4.4.08

42/08


	08/00512/FULLMMrs G Travener

6 Churchill Way

SANDY

SG19 1LP
	Full application for the erection of a white PVCu conservatory to the rear of 6 Churchill Way, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 4 and 8 Churchill Way and 30 Glebe Road, Sandy notified
	
	F & G P

21.4.08
	

	4.4.08

43/08


	08/00432/FULL

Mr & Mrs Bunnick

Keepers Cottage

Hazells Hall

Everton Road

Sandy

SG19 2DD
	Full application for the erection of a first floor extension following demolition of existing timber stud and replacement of flat roofs with tiled pitched roof at Keepers Cottage, Hazells Hall, Everton Road, Sandy, Beds.
	
	F & G P

21.4.08
	

	4.4.08

44/08


	08/00540/FULL

Mr S & Miss B Carter

40 and 42 West Road

Sandy

SG19 1HB
	Full application for the erection of a 2 no 2 bed bungalow on land to rear of 40 and 42 West Road, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 38 and 44 West Road, 43 and 45 All Saints Way, Sandy notified
	
	F & G P

21.4.08
	


SANDY TOWN COUNCIL
DETAILS OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FROM MID BEDS DISTRICT COUNCIL

	DATE/REF
	APPLICANT
	DETAILS OF DEVELOPMENT
	TOWN COUNCIL COMMENTS
	MID BEDS NOTIFIED
	MID BEDS DECISION

	5.4.08

45/08


	08/00555/FULL

Mr & Mrs R Pollard

8 The Green Beeston

Sandy

SG19 1PF
	Full application for the demolition of existing double garage and erection of replacement garage with Granny Annex above at 8-10 Beeston Green, Beeston SG19 1PF 

Near neighbours 6 The Green, Beeston, Sandy notified

	
	F & G P

21.4.08
	

	10.4.08

46/08


	BC/CC/2008/19

Beds County Council

County Hall

Cauldwell Street

Bedford

MK42 9AP
	County Council application for the continued siting of a double temporary classroom unit at Robert Peel Lower School, Dapifer Drive, Sandy, Beds.
	
	F & G P

21.4.08
	

	14.4.08

47/08


	08/00594/FULL

T Ferris and K Eborau

J Talk Ltd

30a Market Square

Sandy

SG19 1JA
	Full application for the change of use to B1 Business at 14 Pleasant Place, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 10, 15-21 Pleasant Place, Sandy notified
	
	F & G P

21.4.08
	

	14.4.08

48/08
	08/00612/FULL

Mr A Swift

1 Brook End

Hatch

SG19 1PP
	Full application for the retention of existing wooden post and wire mesh boundary fence (retrospective) at 1 and 1a and land adjoining Brook End, Hatch, Sandy, Beds.
	
	F & G P

21.4.08
	


SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

       FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE – 21.04.08
6. Correspondence with Police and Bedford Housing Link 

This item was referred from Town Council on 7th April 2008 in hopes that Inspector Egan from Biggleswade Police Station would be in attendance.  Unfortunately Inspector Egan cannot be present, he will attend the next meeting of Finance and General Purposes Committee on 2nd June 2008.

As requested letters have been sent to both the Police and Bedford Housing Link with regard to the provision of housing for homeless people and the level of policing in Sandy (Copies attached).  
A reply has been received from the Chief Constable (Copy attached) but as yet there have been no other replies.
(Committee is requested to consider whether it wishes to take further action at present)

S M Foster

Town Clerk

15.04.08
SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

       FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE – 21.04.08
7. Grounds Maintenance Equipment

Line Marker

This item has been identified as a necessity for replacement in the near future.  The Town Council has been approached by Biggleswade Town Council which is replacing its own line marker and has been offered an advantageous price if it purchases two.  It has offered Sandy Town Council the opportunity to purchase the second machine for £300 (less than half the price of a new machine).  The Foreman of Groundstaff has seen the specifications and recommends the purchase as offering good value for money. 
Should Members decide that they wish to purchase the line marker it could be funded from the interest on capital or the sum of money in contingency.

Bowls Club request

A letter has been received from the Bowls Club to say that they have been informed that the verticut reel on their scarifier needs replacement.  They have requested that Town Council purchase this at a cost of £220.
As above the purchase could be funded from the interest on capital or contingency.

(Members are requested to decide whether or not they wish to purchase either of these pieces of equipment and if so the source of funding)
S M Foster

Town Clerk

10.04.08
SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

       FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE – 21.04.08
8. Air space over Sandy


Council has received notification of a consultation taking place with regard to airspace in the Eastern Region.  This will affect Sandy, which is on the edge of the Chilterns and Luton Area.

Several flightpaths are being re-routed and a number which previously avoided Sandy will encompass the town, albeit at very high levels.  Maps showing these changes are available on the website www.nats.co.uk  (these will be shown at the meeting).

(Should Members wish to contribute to the consultation the closing date is 22nd May 2008)






S M Foster

Town Clerk

10.04.08
SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

       FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE – 21.04.08
9. Sunderland Road Pavilion Working Group


Charging Policy


Following the Committee Meeting the Secretary of Sandy Colts FC wrote:

“The extra £1,435 is approximately £6.50 on every childs subs next season, a cost we cannot possible absorb having held our annual subs at £70 for the last 4 seasons and we are almost certain to have to increase subs anyway this season.

 

We do realise that the charges you have proposed for the Colts are very advantageous compared to "other" uses but would ask you to consider the figures below as we are going to struggle to pay this sort of increased charge without a large increase in subs.

 

This year we paid STC £921.50 for pitches and SVH £188.00 for dressing rooms - total £1109.50
 

Based on the new charges including use of new pavilion - estimate £2544 - 129% increase!! 
  

FTR - pitch fee rates
 

Team                        2007/8           Proposed 2008/9 excl pav        Proposed 2008/9 incl pav
 

Junior                       49.50                        51.00                                    141.00
 

Senior                       69.50                       72.00                                    162.00
 

So basically a £90 per team charge for use of pavilion changing rooms compared with around £200 all-in for use of SVH.”
However, the Club cannot compare like with like.  They themselves have described the Village Hall facilities as inadequate and the showers in them do not work and are unlikely to for the foreseeable future.  In the new pavilion they will be accommodated in large, light changing rooms with whiteboards and storage with excellent showering facilities.  At the moment the Town Council does not charge the Colts when it just uses the toilets in the old pavilion, if they did not use the new changing facilities the toilets would not be open to them.  

Linking the pitch hire with pavilion hire brings the pavilion into line with the other facilities in the area.  It is difficult to see how the pitches could be hired out without changing rooms.
However, a possible solution may be that the very youngest teams using the mini-pitches would not use the changing rooms and a reduced charge for the use of the toilets could be made.  Negotiations are continuing with the Colts Club to see whether a compromise can be reached.
Cricket Club Accommodation
The Cricket Club has been able to change most of its early home fixtures to away fixtures.  If it needs accommodation before the new pavilion is ready it will be able to use the front of the Banks Pavilion work on which will have been completed by early May.

Construction

A new completion date for the Pavilion has been given as 7th July 2008.  The delays have been almost entirely due to problems with the roof but this is now finished and good progress is being made.  

(Members are requested to consider this report in conjunction with recommendations made in the Minutes of the Working Group Meeting held on 31st March 2008).
 

S M Foster

Town Clerk

15.04.08
SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

       FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE – 21.04.08
11. Enhanced Parish Partnership Scheme 2008/09 
A letter has been received from Bedfordshire County Council Highways Department regarding the Parish Partnership Scheme which provides a budget for Town Councils to use to maintain the highways (Copy of scheme details attached).  In the past the Council has used this money to resurface pathways and to fund the improvements at the Cambridge Road Bridge. 
Sandy’s allocation for 2008/09 is £15,000 and the Town Council must request work to be undertaken via the scheme by 1st June 2008. The request will then be subject to negotiations with the Highways Area Team and the work carried out at some time in the financial year. If the Town Council does not reply by that date the monies will be allocated elsewhere in the County.
(Members are requested to allocate the £15,000 available towards a suitable highways scheme).
S M Foster
Town Clerk

10.04.08

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

       FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE – 21.04.08
12. Audit Committee Change of Date
The Chairman of Audit Committee has requested that Committee consider a change of date for the next meeting from Monday 9th June 2008 to Monday 16th June 2008.  
The new date will still allow for the completion of the Annual Return within the necessary time frame.
(Members are requested to consider whether or not the date of Audit Committee should be changed).
S M Foster

Town Clerk

10.04.08

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

       FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE – 21.04.08
13. Street Naming and Numbering

A suggestion has been received from Mid Beds District Council that the former Morgan Matroc site, now turned into 15 industrial units should have a postal address of Sand Lane Industrial Estate.
(Members are requested to consider whether or not they are in agreement with the suggested name)
S M Foster

Town Clerk

14.04.08

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

  FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE – 21.04.08

Additional Report

6. Correspondence with Police and Bedford Housing Link – 

Following the recent correspondence the Clerk met with Sgt Needham and PC Prutton to discuss the issue of a police base in Sandy.

Although the Neighbourhood Team have a very small room in the police station in Sandy it is unsuitable for members of the public to attend and there are no other facilities for the officers.

A possible solution is that the Neighbourhood Team establishes a base within the Town Council Offices.  This would entail using the present Committee Room where they would advertise regular hours for members of the public to be able to see a police representative.  They would also be able to use the room at other times by arrangement (including out of normal hours) and would be able to establish an internet link with the main police station if need be.  The officers would also be able to use the Town Council kitchen and other facilities during break times.

Although the details of the arrangement would need to be fully worked out in principle the idea seems to be a good one, with benefits for the police, the Town Council and most importantly, the residents of Sandy.

(Members are requested to consider whether or not they would like to pursue this initiative with a view to establishing a police presence within the Town Council offices).
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